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#3 Wailing Road MacNamara 

Tortola, British Virgin Islands 

Ph. 284-494-4499 Fax: 284-494-2024

E-Mail: bviddm@surfbvi.com
PRESS NOTICE #8A

CAYMAN ISLANDS:  GOVERNMENT PRESS RELEASE  

UPDATE
In the aftermath of Hurricane Ivan there have been unconfirmed reports of some loss of life and injury.

Initial reports suggest that 95 percent of homes have suffered roof damage. There has been extensive water damage to a number of buildings but the majority is structurally sound. There has been no electricity available since Saturday and the electricity company is working to re-establish lines and pylons. The water supply has also been affected and no water is available. The sewage system is flooded and 25% of Cayman is under water. Contact with the island is difficult and mobile phones are now being reconnected.

Most of the supermarkets have supplies that have not been affected by rain or floodwater and will reopen as soon as possible. However, the two major supermarkets have been severely damaged and one of them is completely demolished.

The airport reopened at 12 noon on Monday for restricted use. The Air Traffic Control (ATC) tower is operational and incoming flights are for relief purposes only and the airport is not open to commercial flights. 

The Governor has requested emergency supplies including plastic sheeting, water purification equipment and cots for small children. Two Royal Navy vessels the HMS Richmond and the Auxiliary Ship Wave Runner are in Cayman waters and are expected to dock later today if sea conditions permit. The Richmond will send out a helicopter as soon as possible for aerial surveillance for an assessment of priorities. 

There have been eyewitness reports of looting and security remains a concern. The Governor has enforced a curfew and there are plans to reinforce the local police capacity with troops from neighbouring islands.

The Cayman Islands Government (CIG) is focusing on four priority areas:

1) Securing the storm shelters and ensuring people are safe, warm and have food.

2) Clearing debris and restoring essential services.

3) Working with the Royal Navy Vessels.

4) Ensuring safety and security. Personnel from the HMS Richmond will assist the local police.

The Government has stated that the absolute priority is ensuring that the financial services industry and the tourist sector are back in business as soon as possible.
An assessment team from the Department of International Development (DFID) will arrive in Grand Cayman tomorrow.
The British Dependent Territory of Cayman has appealed to Britain and the donor community for assistance.  

Messages coming from the Cayman Islands suggest that the police are having difficulty coping, and would welcome reinforcements from other Territories.  Police department in Turks and Caicos Islands and Bermuda have offered their assistance.  Assistance may also be provided by the RVI Police Force in BVI.
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